Staverton Parish Council – Annual Parish Meeting 
Chairmans Report – 25th April 2019
Welcome to the Staverton Annual Parish Meeting 2019.

I’d like to thank everyone for coming this evening. I trust it’s not just for the cheese and wine!
For those who may not be familiar with the format, this is not a monthly Parish Council meeting. It’s an Annual Parish Meeting, hosted by the Parish Council, where we invite Police Representatives, District Councillors, Village Charities, Village Hall Representatives and others to update residents on the activities that have taken place within the Parish since last years meeting.

Firstly, I’d like to thank all of the Parish Councillors (who are all volunteers) for their time and hard work. In addition to last year’s Annual Parish Meeting, we’ve held 12 monthly council meetings - plus 4 further extraordinary meetings and numerous workshops over the last 12 months.
As ever, it’s been a busy year, especially with the onset of Unitary Authorities which does affect Parish Councils. More on this from your District Councillors later.

There will also be reports later in the evening the planned speed reduction scheme on the A425, the activities of the village charities and the possible resurfacing of village pavements.
With regard to street lighting upgrades, the Parish Council have nearly completed these. A report from the street lighting representative, John Golding, has been promised in due course.

For those of you who have asked about the Staverton Fire Engine – it was moved from the Weedon Barracks museum to the Petersfield Fire Brigade museum in Hampshire a while back. However, we have recently been informed that this museum is to close and, although it is still owned by us, it is intended to move it to a new Fire Brigade Museum in Wetherby in Yorkshire.
As you may have noticed, a new WW1 memorial bench has been installed near The Green which was erected in time for remembrance Sunday last year. The original bench has now been moved to the village playing field.
Whilst on the Playing Field, I am pleased to report that the Parish Council were presented with a cheque for £462 from Waitrose supermarket after an in-store vote. This has been used to replace the vehicle access gate and to purchase 2 new picnic tables. I’d especially like to thank all those who have helped maintain the playing field over the past year.

As for the footpaths, they continue to be well used by locals and visitors alike. However, due to County Council financial constraints, the maintenance of the paths, gates and stiles has been minimal. However, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the residents who took part in the recent village Litter Pick. Around 25 bags of rubbish were collected including a lawn mower, a fish tank, a pair of headlamps and a car front bumper.
With regard to parking around the school, I am pleased to report that, with the efforts of the new school headmaster and his staff, parking has improved greatly during the past year.
As you may know, there has been an increasing amount of petty thefts in and around the village along with a large amount of lead which was stolen from the church roof. As a result, one of the residents, Dave Coles, has set up a WhatsApp group to help combat this. For more details and to join the ‘Staverton Village Watch’ group, please contact either Dave or myself.
There have been a number of planning applications over the year, some of which were supported and some were objected to. With regard to the Staverton Neighbourhood Development Plan, the Local Referendum is due to take place in June although we are still awaiting confirmation of the date. Full details of all of these are available to view on the Parish Website. 

I am pleased to report that the Parish Council Financial Accounts are all in good order with a current balance of £9,066. We attained a very good audit report last year. I can also confirm that the asset register has been brought up to date. Further information regarding the accounts will follow shortly. 
Due to cost cutting measures by NCC, it was initially announced that 3 of the 4 road side grit bins in the village would no longer be maintained by the Highways Dept. After an appeal by the Parish Council, 3 of the 4 will now be maintained by them with the 4th (the one by the village green) being taken over and maintained by the Parish Council. In addition, I can also report that the grass cutting contractor is continuing to do a very good job around the village.

I am also pleased to announce that the Defibrillator in Braunston Lane has not been used this year (however, it is in fine working order after some recent maintenance).
The barn on the Playing Field has retained tenancy for the whole of the year adding funds to the Parish finances. The deeds for the Barn and the Playing Field are also available for inspection here this evening.
For more news and information on anything I’ve mentioned this evening, please head to the new Parish Website at ‘stavertonparish.com’. The new upgrade has greatly improved the site which we hope is now much easier to use.
Finally, I am sad to report that our Parish Clerk, Sue Porter, has announced her resignation as of June this year. I and the rest of the Parish Council would like to officially thank her for her dedication and hard work over the last 4 years. She has put up with all of us and still kept smiling. I’d like to wish her all the best and her continued success in the future. 
And in ending this report, I’d like to again thank all the members of the public and the volunteers on the Parish Councillors for all the time and effort they put into running and maintaining the workings of Staverton Parish. 

Tony Glover - Chairman – Staverton Parish Council – 25th April 2019
